
NOVEMBER  28, 2015 
 

DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY 
UTAH DEPARTMENT  OF ENVIRONMENTAL  QUALITY 

 
PUBLIC NOTICE OF MODIFICATION  TO PRETREATMENT  LOCAL LIMITS BY THE 

CITY OF ST. GEORGE FOR THE PRETREATMENT PROGRAM WHICH IS DELEGATED 
BY THE DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY TO THE CITY OF ST. GEORGE 

 
PURPOSE OF PUBLIC NOTICE 

 
THE PURPOSE OF THIS PUBLIC NOTICE IS TO SOLICIT PUBLIC COMMENT 
REGARDING THE CITY OF ST. GEORGE'S INTENTION TO SUBSTANTIALLY MODIFY 
ITS PRETREATMENT LOCAL LIMITS. THE LOCAL LIMITS HAVE BEEN REVIEWED 
AND ONCE THE PUBLIC NOTICE AND COMMENT  PROCESS IS COMPLETED; IT IS 
THE DIVISION OF WATER QUALITY'S INTENTION TO FORMALLY APPROVE THESE 
MODIFICATIONS. 

 
PERMIT  INFORMATION 

 

PERMITTEE  NAME: 
MAILING  ADDRESS: 
TELEPHONE  NUMBER: 
FACILITY  LOCATION: 
UPDES PERMIT NO.: 

City of St. George 
175 East 200 North, St. George, UT 84770 
(435) 627-4273 
3780 S. 1550 W. St. George, UT 84790 
UT0024686 

 
 

BACKGROUND 
The City of St. George has modified its Industrial Pretreatment Program by re-evaluating and 
modifying its local limits which apply to significant industrial dischargers. 

 
PUBLIC  COMMENTS 
Public comments are invited any time prior to the deadline of December  28, 2015.  Written 
public comments can be submitted to: Matthew Garn, P.E. UPDES Surface Water Section, Utah 
Division of Water Quality, P.O. Box 144870, Salt Lake City, Utah 84114-4870 or by email at: 
mgarn@utah.gov. After considering public comment the Utah Division of Water Quality may 
execute the modifications, revise it, or abandon it. 

 
The document 1s available for public review under "Public Notices" at 
www.waterquality.utah.gov/. If internet access is not available, a copy may be obtained by 
contacting Matthew Garn at 801-536-4381 or at mgam@utah.gov. 


